
Ref : DMA/AIFI/97/C 979 
Date: 23/12/2018 
 
Dear Captain 
Good Day, 

We would like to remind you that new regulatory requirements under MARPOL Annex 
VI, regarding the information to be included in the bunker delivery note (BDN), will enter 
into force on 1 January 2019.  

Below is the text of the new Appendix V, “Information to be included in the bunker 
delivery note (regulation 18.5)” that is set to take effect on 1 January, 2019: 

QUOTE 
Name and IMO Number of receiving ship 
Port 
Date of commencement of delivery 
Name, address and telephone number of marine fuel oil supplier 
Product name(s) 
Quantity in metric tonnes 
Density at 15°C (kg/m3 ) 
Sulphur content (% m/m) 

A declaration signed and certified by the fuel oil supplier’s representative that the fuel oil 
supplied is in conformity with regulation 18.3 of this Annex and that the sulphur content 
of the fuel oil supplied does not exceed: 

□            the limit value given by regulation 14.1 of this Annex; 

□            the limit value given by regulation 14.4 of this Annex; or 

□            the purchaser’s specified limit value of _____(% m/m), as completed by the 
fuel oil supplier’s representative and on the basis of purchaser’s notification that the fuel 
oil is intended to be used: 

.1 in combination with an equivalent means of compliance in accordance with regulation 
4 of this Annex; or 

.2 is subject to a relevant exemption for a ship to conduct trials for sulphur oxides 
emission reduction and control technology research in accordance with regulation 3.2 of 
this Annex. 

This declaration shall be completed by the fuel oil supplier’s representative by marking 
the applicable box(es) with a cross (x).” 
UNQUOTE 



Pls ensure that a copy of this mail is given to Chief Engineer and from 
01.01.2019, proper BDN with all above mentioned information is requested 
from bunker suppliers and kept on board. 

 
You are requested to confirm receipt , discuss the contents in the next consolidated  
meeting on board and keep a copy in DA-11 file. 
 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Ali Mohtasham 
Accident Investigation / Fleet Inspection Expert Department of Maritime Affairs ROD 
Ship Management Co. 
Dept. Tel No. : +98-21-26100357 
Dept. Fax No.: +98-21-26100356 
Direct Tel No.: +98-21-23843563 
Please reply to dma@sealeaders.com 
 


